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Town of Hanover 
 

 

The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee held 
on Wednesday, January 3, 2018, in Hanover Town Hall.   
 
The following committee members were present: William Scarpelli, Mary Dunn, James Coulter and 
Richard Deluca, James Goldthwait 
Absent: Jonathan Chu, 
Others Michaela Shoemaker, Associate Planner 
 
The Chairman James Coulter opened the meeting at 7PM. 
 
The CPC Board members met with FY2018 applicants: 

The Board met with members of the Multi-Use Recreational Facility Study Committee.  The Board stated 

they would like to see possibly a maintenance trust be set up which the Multi-Use Recreational Facility 

Study Committee stated they had no issue with and would work on who will oversee the trust/fund.  

The Multi-Use Recreational Facility Study Committee discussed the current funds they have and 

committed future donated funds and stated the plan is to start construction on one rink, get ad space 

and revenue from the ads and then build the second rink and also use the funds to help maintaining any 

cracks appropriately like one would a tennis court.  John Goldthwait asked what the expected timeline 

would be.  Bob Melone stated if they got acceptance at town meeting they would not be able to use the 

funds until June 1st but they may be able to order items ahead of time but most likely it wouldn’t be until 

fall.  Rich Deluca stated the Multi-Use Recreational Facility Study Committee would need to make sure 

they have enough funds to maintain the rinks.   

The Board then reviewed documents relating to Town Hall.  The Board stated they felt the Board of 

Selectmen should be supporting this application and that they wanted to be sure to approve enough 

money to make the reconstruction project worthwhile.  The Board felt at this time it was better to wait 

and allocate more money to the project in the future to make sure it is done correctly.   

The Board reviewed the Historical Commission application and the potential for historical districts from 

the project.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by: Michaela Shoemaker, Associate Planner 


